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Scripture Readings for September 4, 2016
Twenty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time
Wisdom 9:13 – 18b: No one understands heaven or earth completely, but God sends wisdom and the Holy Spirit to light up the paths of those who search for the way.

Psalm 90: 3-4,5-6,12-13,14-17: "In every age, O Lord, You have been our refuge."
Philemon 9-10, 12-17: While Paul was in prison, he begged Philemon to receive back the runaway slave, Onesimus, as a beloved brother and partner in Christ.

Luke 14:25-33: Jesus taught His followers the hard lesson of the cross: good accounting, careful planning, anticipating changes, decision making, and finishing the job.

The English translation of the Psalm Response from Lectionary for Mass © 1969, 1981, 1997, International Commission on English in the Liturgy Corporation. All rights reserved. 2) Excerpts from the Lectionary for Mass for Use in the diocese of the United States of America, copyright 1998, 1970, Confraternity of Christian Doctrine, Inc. Washington, and DC. Used with permission. All rights reserved. No part of the Lectionary for Mass may be reproduced by any means without permission in writing from the copyright owner
.
Prayer for Priests program: We are asked to include these priests in our daily prayer intentions:


Date 
Priest       


Assignment
08/28
Rev. James Finder

Argyle, Koeltztown
08/29
Rev. Patrick Adejoh

Columbia, Veteran's Hospital
08/30
Rev. Gregory Oligschlaeger
Vocation Director
08/31
Rev. Mark Porterfield, JCL
Mexico

09/01
Rev. Angelus Minj

Rolla, St. James, Rosati
09/02
Rev. Roberto Ike

Folk, Lincoln University
09/03
Very Rev. William Debo, V.F.
Freeburg, Rich Fountain
~ PARISH NEWS ~
· The next regular Pastoral Council meeting will be Thursday, September 29th at 7:00 PM in the gym. 
· The next KC meeting will be Thursday, September 1st at 7:00 PM. 
~ SCHOOL NEWS ~

· Virtus Class will be presented on Wednesday, August 31st, beginning at 6:30 in the Knights of Columbus Hall.  All parents of students are invited and encouraged to attend this meeting.  The topic is Protecting God’s Children.
· THANK YOU to so many individuals who contributed to bringing about the wonderful celebration that was held last Sunday!!  I do not know what could have made the dedication of the NEW Holy Rosary School any better!!  The efforts and support of many, many individuals has brought this miracle to our community and we are very grateful for this blessing!!  Let us continue to work together to bring God’s Word to our children and to one another.

· Attention: For the Month of August please save your plastic water bottles for a sculpture to be made by the Holy Rosary Art Students! All sizes are needed from the very small to the very large. Especially desired are the 1 liter “smart water” bottles! Remove labels if possible. Tubs are at the entrance to of church will be provided for collection. Thanks for your help in making a sculpture expressing the need for clean water.
~ PROLIFE GARAGE SALE ~
Start saving your things for our annual garage sale on October 20th – 22nd. For more information call Charlotte Schneider 735-2082 or Pat Kendrick 735-2541.

NEXT WEEK’S DAILY MASS SCHEDULE AT

 HOLY ROSARY

Day
      
           
 Time        Intention
Mon.   Scripture Service
7:30 AM Leader-Marie Little
Tues.  


NO MASS

Wed. 


NO MASS


Thurs.   


NO MASS

Fri.        


NO MASS

Sat.         Holy Rosary
5:30 PM
Joe & Bertha Williams 
Sun.        St. Stephen
8:00 AM Barbara McAdams
              Holy Rosary
9:30 AM Jilian Goehl
   


RECONCILIATION
Ordinary Reconciliation Schedule:
Saturday 4:30 – 5:00 PM at Holy Rosary

Sunday 7:30–7:55 AM at St. Stephen
(Or by appointment. Call Holy Rosary Rectory at 735-4718) 
August 20th Offertory ~ $1,244.25

Retirement for Religious ~ $310.00
~ FROM THE PASTOR'S DESK ~
Twenty-second Sunday in Ordinary Time
      Why do we do the good we do?  Do we do it to be recognized by others or for the promotion of God and His Kingdom?  If all good works are performed for recognition, then the reward for these works is being received, now, in the world.  However, if we do good for the glory of God, not seeking recognition, but being of humble service, then we do these works in the spirit of Jesus and will be rewarded eternally by our Father in heaven.  In silent, humble service, our works are authentic.  Seeking recognition and rank makes our work pride-filled, empty of value.  May we always work and conduct ourselves in humility: that our works may be authentic and our relationship with God will be true.

     I wish to take this opportunity to thank all those who made last Sunday’s celebration so enjoyable.  Many hands were involved in the planning and execution of all the day’s events, and for all your efforts, I am truly grateful.  Most of all, though, I express my gratitude to those of you so sacrificed so much of your time, talent and treasure in making this school building a reality.  As together we built it, so now together we must continue the purpose for which it was built: to educate our children through our work that has been dedicated to God.  May God continue to bless us in our efforts in the teaching of His children, the proclamation of His gospel, and the living of truthful and holy lives.

     While I am away the next two weeks, Father Roy Bauer will be celebrating the weekend Masses at Holy Rosary and St. Stephen Churches.  I appreciate Father’s willingness to celebrate the Eucharist for all of you in my absence.

     On Wednesday evening, August 31st at 6:30 p.m. a VIRTUS training program will be held in the Knights of Columbus Hall.  This is a program that is mandated for all clergy, employees and volunteers with either direct or indirect contact with children and youth.  Although this is mandatory for diocesan clergy and workers, I strongly recommend and encourage participation in this educational evening of the parents and grandparents of our children and youth.  VIRTUS educates about the dangers of today regarding inappropriate relationships and internet usage.  It also alerts adults to signs of trouble when the children or youth are either afraid to or are unable to communicate their feelings.  VIRTUS is an excellent tool defining appropriate and necessary boundaries with others, as well as modern-day situations that adults may not be aware of.  If you are able to attend, I encourage you to do.  It is recommended you pre-register for the event by going to the website www.virtus.org. or call the parish or school office for assistance.

~ PLEASE KEEP IN PRAYER ~
Troy Ritter, Jim Hunt,  Jeremy Smith, Alfred Timbrook,

 Rosemary Evans, Sue Gilbert, Trevor Lagle, Jerry Botkins,  
Fr. Donald Antweiler, Deanna Buckman, Kathy Smith,
Dave Painter, Natalee Amos, Kyndal Underwood, 
Kimberly Spalding, Nick Hays, Anna Pennewell, Ed Vidonic
For all who are ill, especially those who are awaiting surgery or seriously ill, and for their care-takers,
 we pray to the Lord.

     If a family member is ill, injured or disabled please call and let us know so that we may put them on our sick list for prayers.  We don’t know unless you call, and we cannot put a name on the sick list without your permission. Names will remain in the bulletin for two weeks, unless otherwise notified. The power of prayer is very strong and healing.

     Sick, homebound or nursing home? If you hear of or know of someone who falls into these categories please have an immediate family member contact us at Holy Rosary's rectory office, 735-4718, so we can minister to their spiritual needs 
~ D OF I NEWS ~

· The D of I will meet September 8th at 7:00 PM. This will be our last meeting before the statewide conference so please plan to attend. The social committee will be Chair: Tiffany Greiman, Jane Wilson, Laurie Assell, Lorrie Quinn, Carol Hays and Beverly Walker. 

· The D of I bake-less bake sale will take place the weekends of September 4th and 11th. All proceeds are used for school fees.

· Please plan on attending the state wide workshop September 23rd-25th that we will be hosting.

~ VIRTUS  CLASS AT HOLY ROSARY ~
Studies show that one in four females, and one in six males, will be a victim of sexual abuse by the time they reach the age of 18.  You can help prevent this from happening.  The Diocese of Jefferson City will hold a VIRTUS® Protecting God’s Children class on Wednesday, August 31, 2016 at 6:30 pm at Holy Rosary Church, Monroe City.  The class will be held in the Knights of Columbus hall, which is behind the church.  Participants are encouraged to register in advance at www.virtus.org.  Please arrive early so that the class may begin on time.  Due to the nature of the subject, children are discouraged from attending.   This program is one component of the overall effort to protect God’s children and vulnerable adults.  All employees and volunteers with ongoing and unsupervised contact with children and youth are required to attend a Protecting God’s Children session.  All parents, grandparents and other adults in the parish community are encouraged to attend.  To view valuable resources regarding the protection of children and vulnerable adults, please go to www.virtus.org or the USCCB’s website at http://www.usccb.org/issues-and-action/child-and-youth-protection/index.cfm.

~ CATHOLIC MAN NIGHT ~
The next Catholic Man Night will be Thursday, September 29th. This will be a unique opportunity as Father Ricardo Pineda, CPM of The Fathers of Mercy will be giving the talk.  Father Pineda will discuss The Battle for Purity: Beyond the Sexual Urge. The Catholic Man Night will be held at St. Stephen Church in Indian Creek and will begin at 6:45 p.m.  We will begin with Adoration and Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament.  After the talk, there will be the opportunity for the Sacrament of Confession.  We will also have snacks and beverages available.  All adult Catholic Men are invited.     For more information about The Fathers of Mercy and about Father Ricardo Pineda, CPM, website:  http://fathersofmercy.com
~ PSR REGISTRATION ~
If you were unable to make it to registration please contact Deacon Mike at 735-4718 to get registered for classes. Pre-school classes are during the 9:30 AM Sunday Mass at Holy Rosary for ages 3-5. K-6th grade PSR is on Wednesdays after school and 7-12th grade PSR is on Sunday’s following the 9:30 AM Mass

~ RCIA CLASSES BEGINNING SOON ~
Do you know someone who might be interested in joining the Catholic Church? RCIA classes will be starting in September. We will have an informational meeting on September 6th in the new Holy Rosary School. Please encourage anyone who might be interested to attend this meeting or give Deacon Mike a call at 573-735-4718 for more information.

~ ADORATION CHAPEL HOURS ~

Adoration Chapel Hours available: Sunday 4-5, 6-7 PM; Monday 10-11 AM; Tuesday 3-4 AM, 6-7 AM Wednesday 7-8 PM; Thursday 4-5 AM, Friday 5-6 PM; Saturday noon-1 PM; 3-4 PM
*Liturgy Appointments

August 28 – Twenty-second Sunday in Ordinary Time

Rosary


Glen Bichsel
Greeter


Jordan & Lynn Ogle
Music


Peggy Spalding & Debby Quinn
Song Leader

The Choir
Servers


Alexis Lloyd & Kyle Hays
Lector


Mark McNally
Offertory


Phil Hays
Communion Ministers

Lee & Kathy Anderson, Henri Hays, 



Sally Lemongelli, Rose McNally

Counters


Jeff Gares, Dan Adam, Jan Gottman
September 4 – Twenty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time – Labor Day Weekend

Rosary


Katie Foster

Greeter


Joe & Marie Purol

Music


Peggy Spalding & Julienne Burns

Song Leader

Judy Irons

Servers


Ralph & Sherri Lemongelli
Lector


Steve Yates
Offertory


Tony & Jeanne Hays
Communion Ministers

Laura Mulvaney, Lynn Ogle, Marie Purol,



Nancy Shively, Mary Sims

Counters


Amanda Spalding, Lee & Kathy Anderson
September 11 – Twenty-fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Rosary


Maureen Lemongelli

Greeter


Norma Rubison

Music


Beth Whelan & Debby Quinn

Song Leader

Lee Anderson

Servers


Blake Hays & Kyle Hays
Lector


Kathy Anderson
Offertory


Ted & Judy Irons
Communion Ministers

Dennis & Kaye Spalding, Peggy Spalding,



P.A. & Kay Turnbull

Counters


Amanda Spalding, Floyd & Deanna Buckman
Ushers for August

Bill Smith, Sam Smith, Dennis Spalding, Matt Spalding

Ushers for September

Shane Spalding, Alex Threlkeld, P.A. Turnbull, Darin Underhill
* All Liturgy appointees for the Mass,  please check with the Sacristan 15 minutes before Mass so all Eucharistic ministries are covered.
Pastoral  Council Members: Chair., David Hays; V. Chair., Jeff Gares; Sec'y, Darin Underhill;  Glenn Bichsel, Dane Foster and Amanda Spalding.
Finance Committee:  Tom Hagan, Debbie Kendrick, Monica Otto-Lloyd
K of C’s: Grand Knight,  Matt Hays; Deputy Grand Knight, Eric Keller;  Recording Secretary, Tyson Mulvaney; Financial Secretary, Shane Spalding
Altar Society Officers: Pres., Amanda Spalding; V. Pres., Katie Underhill, Treas., Kaye Spalding

Picnic Committee: Coordinators, Matt & Jenn Hays; Treas., Shane Spalding

Cemetery Committee: Pres., Joe Purol; V. Pres., Bill Smith, Treas., Marie Purol, Nick Hays,
Dwayne Williams, Matt Hays
Cemetery Clean-Up Dates: Second Saturday of March, beginning at 9:00 AM









